
Minutes for Kitsap County Non-Motorized Community Advisory Committee Meeting
October 17, 2023

Members present:
Brian Watson
Scott Satter
Rick Feeney
Deborah Weinmann
Laura Westervelt
Nathan Menefee

Public Works staff present: Melissa Mohr and David Forte

Department of Community Development staff present: Jim Rogers

Meeting called to order at 5:30pm.

Public Comment:

Approval of Minutes:

Nathan Menefee moved that the Sept. 2023 minutes be approved; Scott Satter seconded.
Motion passed.

Decided to postpone approval of July 2023 minutes until NMC members can review
attachments. Minutes sent to NMC did not include attachments.

Kitsap County Comprehensive Plan Update:

Jim Rogers presented an update on the Comprehensive Plan Update being done. Comp. Plan
Update a part of the Growth Management Act process, in partnership with Puget Sound
Regional Council.

Comp. Plan accounts for population, employment, and housing unit increases through 2044.

Comp. Plan process includes emphasis on equity.

Transportation–both motorized and non-motorized– is integral to every aspect of the Comp.
Plan.

Emphasis on moving people rather than vehicles.

Preliminary Alternatives are available now for review on Kitsap County’s website under



Comprehensive Plan Update, with links for public comment. Public can also email Jim Rogers
at jlrogers@kitsap.gov or compplan@kitsap.gov.

Draft Environmental Impact Statement, Comp. Plan, Capital Facilities Plan, and Regulations
released in Dec. 2023.

Comp. Plan due date is Dec. 31, 2024.

Automated Speed Enforcement (ASE) Draft Resolution Discussion: Brian Watson

Discussion of draft resolution from the NMC to the Board of County Commissioners in support
of ASE. David will send out revised draft to NMC for us to edit. We will discuss our edits at the
Nov. meeting to finalize the language of the resolution.

North Sound To Olympics (NSTO) Update:

Deborah Weinmann gave an update on the NSTO planning process, including Summary
from NSTO Working Group. Draft final recommendation will be presented at a public meeting
on Oct. 25, 2023 at the Village Green Community Center in Kingston, 6pm doors open,
6:30pm presentation.

Member & Staff Updates:

NMC is down to 7 members. Rebecca Pirdle is coordinating recruiting for 2 new members.

Rick Feeney shared observation of speed hump installation in McCormick Woods, as an
example of speed reduction strategy that Kitsap County could implement on Bay St.

Meeting adjourned at 6:55pm.

mailto:jlrogers@kitsap.gov

